TOWN OF MIAMI LAKES
OFFICE OF TOWN CLERK

TOWN HALL MEETING

APRIL 30, 2007

Councilman Richard Pulido hosted a Town Hall Meeting on the above date at 6:30 p.m. 

Invitations had been sent to all Homeowner’s Association Presidents requesting their attendance to discuss issues that impact their residents.  

The following people were present:

Ed Feathers, Lake Elizabeth

Tim Daubert, Lake Carol

Don Rowell, Lake Carol

Thomas McGrath, Windmill Gate

Bob Madden, Lake Adele

Jeanne White, Lake Sandra

Dave Oliver, Loch Isle

Bob Whittington, Lake Martha

Adrienne Chiron, Loch Isle

Aida McCarthy, Loch Lomond West

Joseph Schilli, Loch Andrews

Mirtha Mendez, Loch Lomond

Cherie Oldenburg, Lake Cynthia

Joseph Sachs, Lake Mary

Osvaldo Padron, Lake Katherine Villas

The following members of the Town Staff were also in attendance:  Town Manager, Alex Rey, Town Clerk, Debra Eastman, Director of Planning, Maria Crowley, Public Works Director, Osdel Larrea, Cynthia Alejo, Dianna Young and Jaren Gonzalez-Barreto.  Councilmembers Michael Pizzi and Robert Meador were also briefly in attendance and gave a thank you and welcome to those in attendance.
Councilmember Richard Pulido moderated the meeting and announced that the Town Manager has provided his Assistant, Cynthia Alejo as the official liaison to the HOA’s.

Councilmember Pulido explained the information given out as the Town’s organizational chart and staff contacts and phone numbers.  Director of Planning and Zoning, Maria Crowley provided an overview of the process of adopting a town code.  Town Manager, Alex Rey gave an explanation of the difference between the HOA deed restrictions and the Town’s code.

Contact information for the weekend Code Compliance Officer was provided.

The following concerns were expressed:  Enforcement of removal of garbage cans, walls and fences, vehicles parked overnight and multiple vehicles at a single family residence.

It was suggested that a comparison of the code to the HOA deed restrictions be done.  The group was informed that there is a group of HOA Presidents and some Town Staff working on this project which is about to be complete.  The information will be shared when complete.

Topics for future meetings were expressed as follows:

Better list of definitions, including the definition of commercial vehicles (what, where, how) and does lettering on a back window qualify.

Breakdown of types of crime in Miami Lakes and within each HOA.  For example, disturbances, break-ins, etc.

Restrictions on flights and what hours for Opa-Locka Airport

Lakes maintenance (FIU Study)  It was pointed out that the Lakes are private property and are not maintained by the Town.

Duck population control.

Councilmember Pulido discussed a desire for future meetings and thanked those in attendance.






Debra E. Eastman, MMC






Town Clerk

